
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON  22 JUNE 2007

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.43/07
REPORTS FOR INFORMATION

The Committee received the following reports –

(a) Provisional General Fund Revenue Outturn 2006/07
The Director of Corporate Services submitted report CORP.15/07 summarising the 2006/07 provisional out-turn for the General Fund Revenue Services, which had been considered by the Executive on 11 June 2007 and the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 14 June 2007.

The Executive had decided:

“1.  That the Executive notes the net underspend as at 31 March 2007 of £2,387,863 (£1,308,523 excluding the effects of funding allocations).

2.  That in consideration of the carry forward requests and net overspend the Executive are minded that:

(a) the shortfall in income be addressed by recommending to Council that these be taken out of balances; and

(b) that the Director report to the Executive on 25 June 2007 on the likely overall cost of the Tesco Public Inquiry, at which point this could be addressed by recommending to Council that a supplementary estimate be approved;

3.  That the Executive notes the re-profiling of the carry forward requests of £1,553,500 which if all approved would result in a net underspend of £834,363 (and overspend position of £244,977 excluding funding allocations).

4.  That the Executive recommends to Council the use of the CTS reserve to offset ex-Direct Services Organisation trading activities totalling £100,000.

5.  That the report be referred to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 14 June 2007 and the Executive would welcome comments from that Committee to its meeting on 25 June 2007.”

The Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee had decided that future reports should include information identified in points (iv) and (v) of Minute CROS.60/07(a), but otherwise the Executive be advised that the Committee was content with the explanations provided in response to issues raised. 

(b) Provisional Capital Outturn 2006/07 and Revised Capital Programme 2007/08
The Director of Corporate Services submitted report CORP.16/07 summarising the 2006/07 provisional out-turn for the Council’s Capital Programme and providing details of the revised Capital Programme for 2007/08.   The matter had been considered by the Executive on 11 June 2007 and the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 14 June 2007.

The decision of the Executive in response to the report was:

“1.  That the Executive notes the 2006/07 outturn, as detailed in Appendix A.

2.  That the Executive agrees the revised Capital Programme for 2007/08, as detailed in Appendix B, for recommendation to Council on 28 June 2007.

3.  That the Executive notes that the information contained in report CORP.16/07 was provisional and was subject to the formal audit process.”

The Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee had decided:

“That the need for better Budget profiling to prevent and minimise slippage be recommended to the Executive, along with the Committee’s concerns on the VAT limit issue and the view that where possible relevant work should be done in‑house to mitigate the risk of the 5% limit being exceeded.

RESOLVED – That the position be noted.







